Peace Studies Program Cornell University

ANNUAL REPORT

July 1, 2004 – June 30, 2005

130 Uris Hall Ithaca, New York 14853-7601

voice: (607) 255–6484 fax: (607) 254–5000

e-mail: psp@is.cornell.edu

http://www.einaudi.cornell.edu/PeaceProgram

Table of Contents

OVERVIEW	2
RESEARCH	3
CONFERENCES/WORKSHOPS	7
VISITORS	
GRADUATE STUDENT SUPPORT	
DEGREE RECIPIENTS	11
HARROP & RUTH FREEMAN PRIZE	11
CAMPUS ACTIVITIES	
COURSES	12
OCCASIONAL PAPER SERIES	13
PUBLICATIONS BY PROGRAM MEMBERS	14
OTHER ACTIVITIES	
PROGRAM MANAGEMENT AND FINANCIAL SUPPORT	24
APPENDICES	27

OVERVIEW

The Peace Studies Program (PSP) is an interdisciplinary program devoted to research and teaching on the problems of war and peace, arms control and disarmament, and more generally, instances of collective violence. Founded in 1970 with the support of the University's Center for International Studies and the Program on Science, Technology and Society, the Program maintains an abiding interest in issues in science and security. In addition to its long-standing interest in nuclear non-proliferation, the Program now focuses as well on the threat posed by chemical and biological weapons. Program members are also concerned with other security issues, among them, ethnic conflict, human rights, regional security, terrorism, and international humanitarian law (laws of war).

The Program is distinguished by its thoroughly interdisciplinary character and its emphasis on long-term policy issues. Both are essential for the Program's objective of investigating the intellectual foundations of security and the preservation of peace. This commitment motivates the research and training activities of faculty and post-doctoral fellows as well as graduate and undergraduate students in the Program.

In January 2003 the Peace Studies Program received a grant of \$1.1 million from the John D. and Catherine T. MacArthur Foundation to continue its research and training activities to strengthen scientific and technical advice on issues of international peace and security. As part of this initiative, in January 2004 the program hired Kathleen Vogel (PhD Chemistry, Princeton) as assistant professor in the Department of Science and Technology Studies (S&TS). Giampiero Giacomello (PhD Political Science, European University Institute) also joined the program in January 2004 and was a postdoctoral associate with the program for the year. With MacArthur Foundation support George Lewis joined the program in July 2005 as a Senior Research Associate. Lewis, who received his PhD in physics from Cornell in 1983, will be conducting research on technical issues in the U.S. ballistic missile defense and military space programs.

In the past year, the Peace Studies Program has re-established its relationship with the Peace Research Institute of Frankfurt (PRIF). A joint workshop on "Democracy, Technology, and War: Changing Norms and Strategies after the Cold War" was held on September 17–18, 2004 in Ithaca, and a second joint workshop will take place in Frankfurt, Germany in October 2005. There has also been an exchange of graduate students for short visits of one or two months.

The program also hosted two other workshops in fall 2004: "Definitions, Myths and Realities of Cyber Terrorism," on November 11, 2004, and "The Challenge of Nuclear Weapons," on November 14, 2004. These two workshops brought several outside speakers to Cornell.

Other Peace Studies activities in 2004–2005 focused on the Program's central missions of supporting student and faculty teaching and research, cross-campus interactions, and off-campus outreach. Program activities included the weekly seminars (see Appendix A), with occasional current events roundtables scheduled throughout the year as part of that series. In addition to the Thursday seminars, the Program co-sponsored a number of speakers, symposia, and other special events with other campus groups (see Appendix C).

RESEARCH

The Peace Studies Program seeks to encourage faculty and graduate student research and writing on problems of international peace and security, broadly defined. The research projects listed below were supported by a variety of sources, including the MacArthur Foundation grant to the Program and endowment income. The dinner seminar is designed to increase interaction between faculty and graduate students and to provide a forum for discussion and criticism of early research results. These meetings, which typically attract up to 20 participants, have been highly successful in encouraging substantive, cross-disciplinary discussion of work in progress. For a list of 2004–2005 dinner seminars see Appendix B.

In January 2003 the Peace Studies Program received a grant of \$1.1 million from the John D. and Catherine T. MacArthur Foundation to continue research and training activities to strengthen scientific and technical advice on international peace and security. In January 2004 the program hired Kathleen Vogel (PhD Chemistry, Princeton) as an assistant professor in the Department of Science and Technology Studies (S&TS) and Giampiero Giacomello (PhD, Political Science, European University Institute) as a postdoctoral associate. The grant is supporting George Lewis, who joined the program in July 2005. The expectation is that these scholars will work together and with other members of the Cornell faculty to pursue research projects that can have an impact on public policy.

In 2004–2005 Peace Studies-related research activities also included the individual research interests of these faculty:

Allen Carlson (Government) was on leave during the 2004-2005 academic year affiliated with Peking University's School for International Studies with a Fulbright-Hays Faculty Research Abroad Fellowship. During the fellowship period his research included a project that examined the state of U.S.-China relations during the post 9–11 era. More specifically, Carlson placed an emphasis on how and why the so-called "fourth generation" of China's leaders and their advisors are responding to the September 11th attacks on the United States and the evolving "war against terrorism." He is a finalist in the National Committee on US-China Relations Public Intellectuals Program (2005).

Matthew Evangelista's (Government) research (and teaching) interests include international humanitarian law; gender, nationalism, and war; Russian policy towards Chechnya. In 2005–06 he will be on sabbatic leave in Italy, with a Fulbright-Hays Faculty Research Abroad Fellowship.

Peter Holquist (History) is currently focusing on the codification and extension of the international laws of war in the second half of the nineteenth and first quarter of the twentieth century, with special attention to the role of the Russian Empire in pressing this extension. He measures the developing norms of the laws of war with actual conduct during several cases of military occupation by the Russian army between 1877 and 1917.

Walter Isard's (Economics) research interests include conflict management, peace science, peace economics, and peace policy.

Peter Katzenstein's (Government) research includes a project on comparative regionalism (Asia and Europe), Americanization and Japanization in Asia, religion and European

enlargement, and anti-Americanism and value conflicts in world politics. He was on leave as a fellow at the Center for Advanced Study in the Behavior Sciences in 2004–05.

Jonathan Kirshner's (Government) research interests focus on political economy and national security. He is working on a book manuscript, *Appeasing Bankers: Financial Caution on the Road to War*, which analyzes how domestic financial interests and international markets influence states' security policies; and editing the volume "Globalization and National Security." In 2005–06 he will be on sabbatic leave at the Princeton Institute for International and Regional Studies.

Judith Reppy (Science and Technology Studies) began phased retirement in January 2005. She will serve as Director of the Peace Studies Program during 2005–06, while Matthew Evangelista is on leave. She will also be a Phi Beta Kappa Visiting Scholar during 2005–06. Her current research interests focus on the implementation of the biosecurity regime instituted in response to 9/11 and the anthrax letters, and on changes in the control regime for dual-use technology.

Barry Strauss's (History) research interests include military and diplomatic history, maritime history, history of strategy, military sociology, and regional conflict (Mediterranean and East Asia). The Washington Post named his book, The Battle of Salamis, The Naval Encounter that Saved Greece—and Western Civilization, one of the best books of 2004.

Jae-Jung Suh (Government) was on leave from Cornell during 2004–05 and spent the year in Korea on a Fulbright-Hays Faculty Research Abroad Fellowship. His current research interests include military alliances; regional order; the logic of the arms race and security dilemma; and North Korea's weapons of mass destruction capabilities and how U.S. security policy, and Asian countries' responses, shape the strategic environment over the Asia-Pacific.

Kathleen Vogel's (Science and Technology Studies) research interests include the social and technical factors influencing the proliferation of biological weapons technology. Her current project is a study of the role of tacit knowledge in synthetic genomics, focusing on the cases of the 2002 synthesis of the polio virus and the 2003 synthesis of a bacteriophage.

Zellman Warhaft's (Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering) interests include technical issues of BMD systems, with particular interest in the new national missile defense plans.

David Wippman's (Law School) research interests include international humanitarian law as applied to terrorism; humanitarian intervention; and use of force. With Jane Stromseth and Rosa Brooks, he is working on a book on humanitarian intervention and the rule of law. In December 2004 he was appointed as Cornell's first Vice Provost for International Relations.

A number of graduate students are writing or have just completed theses that are related to the research interests of the Program. They include:

Julie Burns's (Education) research interests include post-conflict reconciliation processes/ transitional justice and societal reconstruction. She is researching the role of various transitional justice programs (truth commissions, prosecutions, reconciliation efforts) in establishing long-standing peace.

More specifically, she is investigating how ideas of truth-telling, forgiveness, apology, acknowledgment, justice, and reconciliation affect whether and how people are willing and able to live peacefully with groups with which they are in conflict. Her research is located in Rwanda and the Democratic Republic of Congo (DRC), and focuses specifically on the experiences of women before, during, and after the genocide.

David Caruso's (Science and Technology Studies) thesis title is "War and the Production of Knowledge: Technologies of Triage and the Restructuring of American Military and Medical Institutions during and after World War One." His project focuses on the conflict that arises when different institutions are forced together to produce knowledge that is acceptable to all parties involved, and the effects that this knowledge has on the social, cultural, educational, and vocational structure of each institution. In Fall 2005 he will be in Washington, DC, conducting dissertation research at several of the national archives.

Il Hyun Cho's (Government) research interests include rogue states in international politics, military modernization, nuclear proliferation, and regionalization in East Asia. In 2004–2005 he conducted field research in China, South Korea, and Japan for his dissertation entitled "A Global Rogue in the Neighborhood: The North Korean Nuclear Challenge and Regional Security Dynamics in East Asia." Since January 2005, he has been a visiting research scholar at the Institute of Social Science, the University of Tokyo.

Dev Gupta's (Government) thesis is "Militant Flanks and Moderate Centers: The Struggle for Power and Influence in Nationalist Movements." Her research focuses on

the competition and rivalries among nationalist movement factions, specifically between moderate and militant nationalist actors, as they attempt to influence the strategies and policies of the movement as a whole. Her dissertation investigates the conditions under which moderates or militants are more likely to prevail, as well as how strategic choices of faction leaders can influence this intra-movement competition for power. Her project draws on two years of field research in Northern Ireland and South Africa.

Yew-Foong Hui's (Anthropology) thesis title is "Strange Encounters: Violence, Trauma and Normality Among the Chinese of West Kalimantan, Indonesia." His research focuses on the Chinese of West Kalimantan. Indonesia, in terms of their relations with the other main ethnic groups in the province, namely, the Malays and Dayaks. By not confining the study of conflict to the actual outbreaks of violence, he is framing the study of ethnic conflicts more holistically, not just as a phenomenological problem, but also as a social structural problem, which opens a wider scope for preventing the future eruption of similar outbreaks. Yew-Foong will be conducting field research in Hong Kong, China, and Indonesia in 2005–06.

Tai-Wei Lim's (History) thesis title is "China's Triumvirate of Victorious Oil." His research interests include the Chinese oil industry, ASEAN regionalism, and East Asian politics and history. Lim will be in absentia in 2005–06: in Fall 2005 he will be a research fellow at the Beijing Chinese Academy of Sciences, sponsored by the C.V. Starr Fellowship, and in Spring 2006 he will be a Japan Foundation Scholar at Kyushu University in Fukuoka.

Jason Lyall's (Government) dissertation title is "Paths of Ruin: Why Revisionist States Arise and Die in World Politics." In Fall 2004 he began teaching as an instructor of politics and international affairs in the Department of Politics and the Woodrow Wilson School at Princeton. He completed his Cornell PhD in May 2005 and is now an assistant professor of politics and international affairs at Princeton.

Emily Gunzburger Makas's (History of Architecture and Urbanism) thesis title is "Representing Competing Identities: Building and Rebuilding in Postwar Mostar." Her research interests include the relationship between architecture and nationalism, and the uses and abuses of cultural heritage and architecture in wartime and postwar contexts, including their alleged role in the reconciliation process.

Margarita Petrova's (Government) research interests are in the field of international humanitarian law, military practices regarding the use of force and certain weapons, and the role of nongovernmental organizations in international relations. Her thesis title is "Humanitarian Norms versus Military Interests: A Transatlantic Comparison." The project explores the U.S. and Western European approaches adopted to deal with the problems of weapons that have a negative impact on the civilian populations. During 2005–06 she will be a visiting student at the European University Institute and conduct field research for her dissertation project funded by a grant from the German Marshall Fund of the United States and the financial support of the Institute for European Studies.

Andrew Phillips' (Government) research focuses on states' collective responses to transnational threats to their domestic legitimacy. His thesis is tentatively titled

"Subverting the Anarchical Society: Legitimation Crises, State Identities, and the Maintenance of International Orders," and considers historical and contemporary cases of ideological crisis in Europe and Southeast Asia in order to generate a theoretical model of state responses to international legitimation crises. In 2004–2005 he was based at the University of Melbourne, where he conducted dissertation research.

Dan Plafcan's (Science and Technology Studies) research interests include the politics of technology, national security, and transnational knowledge production. His dissertation analyzes the ways in which scientists, engineers, and bureaucrats working together in a U.S.-Japan collaboration in space-based remote-sensing have advanced, undermined, and redefined the goals of their states as they produced knowledge about the earth. His thesis title is "Between State and Transnational Community: U.S.-Japan Technoscientific Diplomacy in Earth Observation." Dan was in Japan in 2004-05 as a Japan Society for the Promotion of Science fellow at the University of Tokyo.

Lisa Sansoucy's (Government) dissertation is entitled "Japan Between Two Asias" and is a comparison of the development of Japanese military doctrine toward Northeast and Southeast Asia.

Geoffrey Wallace's (Government) research interests focus on the intersection of security and international political economy. Topics of particular interest to him include economic sanctions and coercion, as well as the economic and institutional bases of military capability and strategy.

Stephen Watts's (Government) primary research is focused on the relationship between external interveners' use of force

and the types of political order that emerge as a result. His other current research projects include a study of the conditions under which norms regulating the use of force become effective (in the context of air wars) and a study of the evolution of divergent strategic cultures in Germany and the United States and its implications for transatlantic security relations. His thesis title is "Visions of Order: Comparative Military Interventions in the Context of Peacekeeping and Counterterrorism." In Spring 2005 he was a guest scholar at the Peace Research Institute of Frankfurt (PRIF) and at Wissenschaftszentrum Berlin für Sozialforschung (WZB). Watts will be a research fellow at the Brookings Institution in 2005–06.

Maria Zaitseva's (Government) research interests include issues of security and WMD non-proliferation. More specifically, she is interested U.S. policy on non-proliferation, vis-a-vis particular states. During the summer of 2005 she attended the George Washington Cold War Summer Institute on Conducting Archival Research (in Washington DC). In 2005–06 she will be conducting dissertation research as an Exchange Scholar at Columbia University in New York City.

Research Seminars

We continued the monthly dinner seminars (see Appendix B) which bring faculty and graduate students together to discuss ongoing research. These meetings were coordinated by Matthew Evangelista and Judith Reppy and were held at their homes, with dinner provided by the Program.

CONFERENCES/WORKSHOPS

Niklas Schörnig, a graduate student at the Peace Research Institute of Frankfurt (PRIF),

who was also a visitor to Cornell for two months in spring 2004, worked with program members to plan the September 17–18, 2004 workshop on "Democracy, Technology, and War: Changing Norms and Strategies after the Cold War." This workshop involved faculty and students from both PRIF and PSP. See Appendix D for the schedule. An edited book based on papers presented at the workshop is planned.

A second workshop with PRIF and PSP collaboration is being planned for the upcoming year and will take place in Frankfurt, Germany.

The program also hosted two other workshops in fall 2004 that brought several outside speakers to Cornell:

"Definitions, Myths and Realities of Cyber Terrorism," organized by Giampiero Giacomello, took place on November 11, 2004. It was co-sponsored by Peace Studies and the AFRL/Cornell Information Assurance Institute. See Appendix E for the workshop flier.

"The Challenge of Nuclear Weapons," took place on November 14, 2004, co-sponsored with the Department of Science and Technology Studies. The workshop was organized to discuss a working paper by David Holloway and brought together a number of noted scholars of nuclear weapons policy. See Appendix F for the flier.

Two publications based on previous conferences are:

New Wars, New Laws? Applying the Laws of War in 21st Century Conflicts, edited by Matthew Evangelista and David Wippman, was published in 2005 by Transnational Publishers. The book was the product of a conference held at Cornell in June 2003 as a

joint project of the Peace Studies Program and the Cornell Law School.

Partners or Rivals? European-American Relations after Iraq, edited by Matthew Evangelista and Vittorio Emanuele Parsi, was published in 2005 by Vita e Pensiero and is distributed in the United States by Cornell University Press. The book is the result of the April 2004 conference at Cornell called "Inevitable Alliance? European-American Relations after the Iraq Invasion." The conference was sponsored by the Institute for European Studies and the Peace Studies Programs with support from the San Giacomo Charitable Foundation and the John D. and Catherine T. MacArthur Foundation.

VISITORS

Our visitors in 2004–2005:

Jürgen Altmann, Scientific Staff Member, University of Dortmund, Germany, was a short-term visitor with Peace Studies in April 2004. He returned as a visiting scholar for the month of September 2004, when his research focused on investigations of the development, deployment, and arguments about new acoustic non-lethal weapons in the United States, in particular the Long-Range Acoustic Device (LRAD).

Milagros Álvarez, Assistant Professor of International Law and EU Law at the Universidad de Barcelona, was a Visiting Scholar with the Peace Studies Program and the Institute of European Studies for the academic year 2004–05. Originally funded by the Fulbright Commission, she was awarded a Spanish Government (Ministry for Education & Science) grant for postdoctoral studies in the U.S. during the year 2005. Her research interests focus on the European integration process, European defense and

security policy, transatlantic relations, and international security management.

Valère P. (Chip) Gagnon, Jr., Assistant Professor, Department of Politics, Ithaca College, is a visiting scholar in the Peace Studies Program. During the past year his book, The Myth of Ethnic Conflict: The Yugoslav Wars of the 1990s was published by Cornell University Press. Gagnon's current research interests include the effectiveness and effects of democracy assistance projects undertaken by international (especially U.S.) NGOs in the Balkans.

Giampiero Giacomello was a Postdoctoral Associate with the Peace Studies Program for calendar year 2004, funded by the Program's grant from the MacArthur Foundation. He has returned to Italy where he teaches strategic studies in the Department of Political Science, University of Bologna. His research interests include cyberterrorism and state and non-state actors; government jurisdiction on the internet and the trade-offs between civil liberties and security; and "soft power" and the impact for international relations theory. During his time at Cornell he was working on a manuscript which has now appeared as National Governments and the Control of the Internet: A Digital Challenge? (London: Routledge, March 2005).

Makiko Nishiyama Nishitani was a Visiting Scholar at Cornell through the summer of 2005. She was on leave from Kobe University, Hyogo, Japan, where she is an Associate Professor. She is interested in comparing international, transnational, and domestic political processes of the ban on landmines and global climate change and in seeing how international opinion influences American decision-making.

Niklas Schörnig, a PhD candidate at the Peace Research Institute of Frankfurt (PRIF), Germany, was a visiting non-degree graduate student at Cornell for two months in spring 2004. He helped to plan and attended the PSP-PRIF conference at Cornell held in September 2004. He has now finished his PhD and is in Germany assisting with the publication of the conference proceedings and with the planning for a PSP-PRIF conference that will take place in Frankfurt in Fall 2005.

Krisztina Tihanyi, Chief Operating Office, Market Matters, Inc., has been a Visiting Scholar with the Peace Studies Program since fall 2005 and will continue her affiliation in the upcoming year. Market Matters is an Ithaca-based nonprofit organization engaged in economic development projects mostly in East and Southern Africa. Tihanyi's research interests include reconciliation and the racial integration of schools in South Africa.

GRADUATE STUDENT SUPPORT

One of the central missions of the Program is to support graduate student training and research, and to this end a number of fellowships, including a stipend, health insurance, and full tuition, are awarded each year. The Program also appoints a teaching assistant each semester.

The Program's endowments and the grant from the John D. and Catherine T. Mac-Arthur Foundation provided student fellowships during the 2004–2005 year. The Graduate School supplements program funding by providing full tuition to graduate students receiving the Long Fellowship and by providing a portion of the tuition for those receiving fellowships and teaching assistant-

ships from the Program's MacArthur Foundation grant. The Continuing Fellowships, awarded by the Program, are made possible with full funding from the Graduate School.

Support from the MacArthur Grant

The MacArthur Foundation grants have provided fellowships to graduate students for many years. Students funded in 2004–2005 from the current Foundation grant are listed below with their field and thesis. They are:

Maria Zaitseva (Government) for the full year. During 2004-05 Maria settled on the dissertation topic of "U.S. Policy on Non-proliferation, Vis-à-Vis Particular States."

Il Hyun Cho (Government) for Spring 2005 when he was in absentia; "A Bad Apple in the Neighborhood?: Rogue States, Identity Politics, and Regional Security Dynamics in East Asia."

Emma Willoughby (History) for Spring 2005; "Memory, Trauma and Reconciliation: Narratives of Foundational Violence in 'Settler Societies'."

Students funded in 2005–2006:

David Caruso (Science & Technology Studies) for the full year; "War and the Production of Knowledge: Technologies of Triage and the Restructuring of American Military and Medical Institutions during and after World War One."

Geoffrey Wallace (Government) for Spring 2006; "International Political Economy and National Security."

Jennifer Erickson (Government) for Spring 2006; "The Securitization of Migration in Europe."

Yew-Foong Hui (Anthropology) for Spring 2006; "Ethnic Conflicts and their Vicissitudes: The Chinese of West Kalimantan, Indonesia."

The MacArthur Foundation grant also provides funding to support teaching assistantships. Graduate students receive a stipend, tuition, and health insurance as a TA. Those funded were:

Julie Burns (Education) Fall 2004.

Aleksander Lust (Government) for Fall 2004. Lust has also been awarded a teaching assistantship for Fall 2005.

See the courses section of this report for details about the peace studies-related courses taught during the last academic year.

In Spring 2004 travel grants were awarded to: **Julie Burns** (Education), **David Caruso** (Science and Technology Studies), **Il Hyun Cho** (Government), **Kelly Dietz** (Development Sociology), **Seo Hyun Park** (Government), and **Stephen Watts** (Government).

In Spring 2005 travel grants were awarded to: Nosheen Ali (Development Sociology), Jennifer Erickson (Government), Jamie Herring (Development Sociology), Jai Kwan Jung (Government), William Schmidli (History), and Andrew Yeo (Government).

The MacArthur grant also provides the funding for the evening research seminars that bring together graduate students and faculty to discuss works in progress.

Graduate School Continuing Fellowships

Each year the Cornell Graduate School provides the tuition, stipend, and health insur-

ance for a Continuing Fellowship awarded by the Peace Studies Program. In 2004–2005 the fellowship was awarded to two students, who each received one semester of support. They were:

Nosheen Ali (Development Sociology) for Fall 2004; "Analysis of the Regional Dimensions and Implications of the Conflict in Kashmir; and

Julie Burns (Education) for Spring 2005; "Interpersonal and Societal Healing in Post-Conflict Reconciliation Processes."

Selected for one-semester Continuing Fellowships in 2005–2006 are these students:

Devashree Gupta (Government) for Spring 2006; "Militant Flanks and Moderate Centers: The Struggle for Power and Influence in Nationalist Movements."

Colleen Slater (History) for Fall 2005; "Warrior, Peacemaker, *Virago*, and Amazon: Women and Warfare in the Anglo-Norman World."

Marion & Frank Long Endowment Fund

The Marion and Frank Long Endowment Fund was established in 1993 to enhance the Program's ability to support graduate training in peace studies in future years. Frank Long was one of the founders of the Peace Studies Program, and served as director and as a member of the steering committee for many years. The endowment fund was established following the death in 1992 of his wife, Marion. Frank passed away in February 1999.

At this time the Long endowment provides the stipend and health insurance portions of the fellowships awarded, and the Graduate School provides the tuition segment.

In 2004–05 the Long Fellowship was awarded to **Tai-Wei Lim** (History); "The Conceptualization of Japanese Imperialism in Chinese Energy Discourses: The Story of Petroleum (1931–1949)."

In 2005–2006 these two students will receive support in Fall 2005 from the Long endowment:

Kelly Dietz (Development Sociology); "Geographies of Occupation and the Tyranny of Citizenship."

William Schmidli (History); "Carter and the Nicaraguan Revolution."

Other Student Support

The Program provided conference travel support to undergraduate **Christine Lax** (College of Arts and Sciences) to attend the International Student Symposium on Negotiation and Conflict Resolution in The Hague, The Netherlands (Summer 2004) and to graduate student **Barak Mendelsohn** (Government) to attend the ISADARCO (International School on Disarmament and Research on Conflicts) held in Trento, Italy (January 2005).

DEGREE RECIPIENTS

Several students affiliated with Peace Studies completed advanced degree requirements during the year. Those receiving PhDs were:

January 2005

Evelyn Bush (Sociology); "Transnational Religion and Secular Institutions: Structure and Strategy in Human Rights Advocacy."

Christophe Robert (Anthropology); "Social Evils' and the Question of Youth in Post-War Saigon."

Cabieri deBergh Robinson (Anthropology); "Refugees, Political Subjectivity, and the Morality of Violence: From Hijarat to Jihad in Azad Kashmir."

May 2005

Benjamin Brower (History); "A Desert Named Peace: Violence and Empire in the Algerian Sahara, 1844–1902."

Jason Lyall (Government); "Paths of Ruin: Why Revisionist States Arise and Die in World Politics."

Those receiving Masters degrees were:

Master of Arts:

August 2004

Il Hyun Cho (Government)

Seo Hyun Park (Government)

Andrew Phillips (Government)

January 2005

David Caruso (Science and Technology Studies)

May 2005

Tai-Wei Lim (History)

HARROP & RUTH FREEMAN PRIZE

In 1984 the Harrop and Ruth Freeman Prize was established to honor Ruth Freeman, who was the first woman member of the faculty of the College of Arts and Sciences. The prize goes to a graduating Cornell senior who has demonstrated a commitment to working for world peace. Ruth died in April

1988 and Harrop in October 1993. A bequest from the Freemans insures that future Cornell students will be recognized for their achievements and continuing work in peace activities.

In Spring 2005 the prize was given to these three Cornell seniors:

Zachary Friedman (College of Arts and Sciences, Government)

Lauren Herman (College of Arts and Sciences, Near Eastern Studies and College Scholar)

Cristina Lax (College of Arts and Sciences, Government)

Each student received a check for \$2,500.

CAMPUS ACTIVITIES

The weekly Peace Studies seminar is the central activity of the Program, bringing together interested faculty and students from all parts of the university. Attendance averages 25-30 persons and is sometimes much higher. Peace Studies hosted many visitors who came to Ithaca to address the weekly seminar or to participate in other Program activities, and co-sponsored events that were open to faculty and students from all parts of the university. The program of Peace Studies seminars for 2004–2005 was organized by Matthew Evangelista. The list of seminar speakers and their topics is given in Appendix A. Judith Reppy will organize the series in 2005–06.

Peace Studies also co-sponsors events and public lectures for a wider Cornell audience. The Program provided support to student groups, departments, and other programs on campus, who hosted additional events that were of interest to Program participants (see Appendix C).

COURSES

The Peace Studies Program has sought to be a catalyst, encouraging faculty throughout Cornell to increase the attention paid in their courses to issues of war and peace. Program members also stimulate interest in this subject through the numerous guest lectures they give in a wide variety of college courses.

In 2004–2005 the following faculty and graduate students affiliated with the Program taught Cornell courses related to peace studies:

Valerie Bunce: Sophomore Seminar: Empires (GOVT 226).

Julie Burns: Teaching Assistant, Introduction to Peace Studies (GOVT 393), taught by Matthew Evangelista.

Holly Case: War and Society in Eastern Europe (HIST 463).

Matthew Evangelista: Gender, Nationalism, and War (FGSS/GOVT 215) and Introduction to Peace Studies (GOVT 393).

Peter Holquist: The Russian Empire: An Imperial Perspective, 1700–1917 (HIST 227); The Soviet Century (HIST 290); and The First World War: Causes, Conduct, Consequences (HIST 379), taught with Isabel Hull.

Walter Isard: Introduction to Peace Science (CRP 495/ECON 307) and Seminar in Peace Science (ECON 703).

Jonathan Kirshner: Introduction to International Relations (GOVT 181).

Fredrik Logevall: First Year Writing Seminar: JFK's Cold War (HIST 116).

Aleksander Lust: Teaching Assistant, Global Thinking (GOVT 294/PHIL 194), taught by Henry Shue.

Judith Reppy: Special Topic 2: Technology Transfer Issues (S&TS 700).

James Shanahan: Global Conflict and Terrorism (ALS 481).

Lisa Sansoucy: Teaching Assistant, Introduction to International Relations (GOVT 181), taught by Jonathan Kirshner.

Henry Shue: Global Thinking (GOVT 294/PHIL 194) and Normative Elements of International Relations (GOVT/PHIL 691).

Sidney Tarrow: Social Movements in Contentious Politics (GOVT/SOC 660).

Kathleen Vogel: The Dark Side of Biology: Biological Weapons, Bioterrorism, and Biocriminality (B&SOC/S&TS 471) and The Military and New Technology (GOVT/S&TS 483).

Geoffrey Wallace: Teaching Assistant, Introduction to International Relations (GOVT 181), taught by Jonathan Kirshner.

Zellman Warhaft: Components and Systems: Engineering in a Social Context (M&AE/S&TS 400).

David Wippman: Public International Law (Law 680) and International Humanitarian Law (Law 735).

A complete listing of peace studies-related courses taught at Cornell can be found online in the course database on the Program's website.

In addition to offering the above courses and to their involvement as guest lecturers, faculty supervised a number of senior honors theses and independent study projects, as well as being involved with students in other ways. Matthew Evangelista was the faculty advisor for the student group Americans for Informed Democracy. Matthew Evangelista and Peter Holquist taught the Cornell Telluride Association Summer Program (TASP) course for high school juniors, "War and Terror: Ethical, Legal, and Historical Perspectives."

Peter Katzenstein was named as a 2004 Stephen H. Weiss Presidential Fellow. The award is given to Cornell faculty in recognition of sustained and distinguished undergraduate teaching.

OCCASIONAL PAPER SERIES

The Program is a participant in Columbia International Affairs Online (CIAO), which publishes everything from journal articles and working papers to whole books and the proceedings of conferences in the field of international affairs. The Peace Studies Program's Occasional Papers, beginning with #21, *The Comprehensive Test Ban Treaty: Issues and Answers*, Matthew McKinzie, ed. (June 1997) are posted on CIAO. See their web site at http://www.ciaonet.org.

The occasional papers are also available on the Program's web site at http://www.einaudi.cornell.edu/PeaceProgram/occasional.html.

Hard copies of all occasional papers are available from the Program for a small fee to cover duplication and shipping.

PUBLICATIONS BY PROGRAM MEMBERS

Program members, both faculty and graduate students, produced many publications in 2004–2005. We list here only those related to peace studies.

Milagros Álvarez

"Common Security and Defense Policy in the Treaty establishing a Constitution for Europe," in Stefan Gänzle and Allen Sens (dir.), Europe Alone: European Security and Transatlantic Relations "à la carte", (Palgrave, forthcoming 2005);

"La Politica Exterior y de Seguridad Comun de la Union Europea," in Victoria Abellan and Blanca Vila (dir.), *Lecciones de derecho comunitario europeo*, 4th ed. (Ariel, forthcoming 2005); and

"Non-proliferation of Weapons of Mass Destruction: US and EU approaches," *Golden Gate University School of Law–Annual Survey of International and Comparative Law*, (forthcoming 2005).

Valerie Bunce

"Managing Diversity and Sustaining Democracy: Ethnofederal Versus Unitary States in the Postsocialist World," (co-authored with Stephen Watts) in *Sustainable Peace: Democracy and Power-Dividing Institutions after Civil Wars*, Philip G. Roeder and Donald Rothchild, eds. (Ithaca: Cornell University Press, forthcoming 2005).

Allen Carlson

"Helping to Keep the Peace, Albeit Reluctantly: China's Recent Stance on Sovereignty and Multilateral Intervention," *Pacific Affairs* 77, 1: 9–27 (Summer 2004);

Beijing's Tibet Policy, monograph/policy published by The Dynamics and Management of Internal Conflicts in Asia, East-West Center, Washington (2004);

"The Value of Rethinking East Asian Security: Denaturalizing and Explaining Asia and the United States," with Jae-Jung Suh, in *Rethinking Security in East Asia: Identity, Efficiency and Power*, co-edited with Peter Katzenstein and Jae-Jung Suh, Stanford University Press, Asian Security Series (2004); and

Unifying China, Integrating with the World: Securing Chinese Sovereignty in the Reform Era, Stanford University Press, Asian Security Series (2005).

Matthew Evangelista

"Il caso Cecenia, Putin e la guerra al terrorismo" [The Case of Chechnya, Putin, and the War on Terrorism], *Vita e Pensiero*, no. 4 (July-August) 2004;

"Cecenia, la forza non basta" [Chechnya, force is not enough], *La Stampa* (Italy), 30 August 2004;

Review of Andrei Sakharov: Nauka i svoboda, by Gennadii Gorelik, and Sakahrov: A Biography, by Richard Lourie, in Kritika: Explorations in Russian and Eurasian History 5, no. 3 (Summer 2004);

"Zostawcie no_e w szatni" [Leave the knives in the cloakroom], *Forum* (Poland), no. 37, (September 13–19, 2004);

"Ingushetia as a Microcosm of Putin's Reforms," Policy Memo No. 346, Program on New Approaches to Russian Security, November 2004, at http://www.csis.org/ruseura/ponars/policymemos/pm_0346.pdf.

"Explaining the End of the Cold War: Turning Points in Soviet Security Policy," in Olav Njølstad, ed., *The Last Decade of the Cold War: From Conflict Escalation to Conflict Transformation* (London: Frank Cass, 2004);

Tshetshenian sodat - hajoaako Venäjä? (Helsinki: Like Kustannus, 2004). Finnish translation of *The Chechen Wars*, with new preface and epilogue;

Peace Studies: Critical Concepts in Political Science, 4 vols. (London: Routledge, 2005), editor and introductions;

Partners or Rivals? European-American Relations after Iraq (Milan: Vita e Pensiero, 2005), introduction and editor, with Vittorio Parsi;

New Wars, New Laws? Applying the Laws of War in 21st Century Conflicts (Ardsley, NY: Transnational Publishers, 2005), edited with David Wippman;

"Are 'European Values' for Export?" in Alessia Casetta, ed., *Increasing Complexity in International Relations: Economy, Politics, and Values* (Milan: ASERI, 2005); and

"Esiste un 'approccio europeo' alla sicurezza?" [Is there a "European approach" to security?], *Biblioteca della libertà* 40, no. 179 (April-May 2005).

Chip Gagnon

The Myth of Ethnic War: Serbia and Croatia in the 1990s (Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press, 2004).

Giampiero Giacomello

National Governments and the Control of the Internet: A Digital Challenge? (London: Routledge, March 2005);

"Bangs for the Buck: A Cost-Benefit Analysis of Cyberterrorism," *Studies in Conflict and Security* (forthcoming); and

"Measuring Computer Networks Operations: Learning from the Experience of Peace Research and Arms Control," in *Global Change, Peace & Security*, special issue on "Rethinking War: War and Security in Contemporary IR Theory," edited by A. Sergounin (forthcoming).

Walter Isard

"A Jordan/West Bank Development Proposal," *Peace Economics, Peace Science and Public Policy* 10, no. 2 (Spring and Summer, 2004), pp. 36–55;

"A Hierarchical Decision-Making Model for Progress in Reducing Three Evils: Terrorism, Poverty and Environmental Degradation," with Jeyoun An, *Peace Economics*, *Peace Science and Public Policy* 10, no. 3 (Fall 2004); and

"Industry-Services Complex Analysis for Poverty Region Development (Realistic Development Theory for Regions Emerging from Poverty)," *Peace Economics, Peace Science and Public Policy* 11, no. 1 (May 2005).

Peter Katzenstein

"Rethinking Asian Security: A Case for Analytical Eclecticism," with Rudra Sil, pp. 1–33, and "Japan and Asian-Pacific Security," with Nobuo Okawara, pp. 97–130, in Rethinking Security in East Asia: Identity, Power and Efficiency, co-edited with Jae

Jung Suh and Allen Carlson, Stanford University Press, Asian Security Series (2004);

"Commentary: Globalization and State Power in World Politics," in Edward D. Mansfield and Richard Sisson, eds., *The Evolution of Political Knowledge: Democracy Autonomy, and Conflict in Comparative and International Politics* (Columbus: Ohio State University Press, 2004), pp. 82–86;

A World of Regions: Asia and Europe in the American Imperium (Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press, 2005);

"Transformations in World Politics: The Intellectual Contributions of Ernst B. Haas," *Annual Review of Political Science*, Vol. 8 (2005) (together with John Gerard Ruggie, Robert O. Keohane, and Philippe C. Schmitter);

"Epilogue: Denmark and Small States," in John L. Campbell, John A. Hall, and Ove K. Pedersen, eds., *National Identity and a Variety of Capitalism: The Danish Experience* (Montreal: McGill-Queens University Press, forthcoming 2006);

"Immovable Object? Japan's Security Policy in East Asia," (with H.R. Friman, David Leheny and Nobuo Okawara) and "Beyond Japanization: Regionmaking in East Asia," in *Beyond Japan: East Asian Regionalism*, Peter Katzenstein and Takashi Shiraishi, eds. (Ithaca, NY: Cornell University Press, in production, 2006); and

"Multiple Modernities as Limits to Secular Europeanization?" in *Religion in an Expanding Europe*, Peter Katzenstein and Timothy A. Byrnes, eds. (Cambridge: Cambridge University Press, in production, 2006).

Tai-Wei Lim

"Asia's Response to Bush Victory," Guest Columnist, *Ithaca Journal*, (Monday, November 29, 2004);

"ASEAN's Role and its Management of Sino-Japanese Rivalry," *Stanford Journal of East Asian Affairs* 5, no. 1 (Winter 2005); and

"Anti-landmine Campaign Rolls On," *Ithaca Journal*, Opinion Page (April 8, 2005).

Emily Gunzburger Makas

"Interpreting Multivalent Sites: New Meanings of Mostar's Old Bridge," *Centropa* 5:1 (January 2005), special issue on "Methodology and Theory in Central European Art and Architecture," guest edited by Christopher Long.

Makiko (Nishiyama) Nishitani

"The Reputation Politics of the Norm Cascade (I)," *Journal of International Cooperation Studies*, 123: 145–80 (2004); and

"The Reputation Politics of the Norm Cascade (II)," *Journal of International Cooperation Studies*, 12–4 (forthcoming 2005).

Andrew Phillips

"Constructivism," in Martin Griffiths, ed., *Encyclopedia of International Relations and Global Politics* (London: Routledge, forthcoming 2005).

Judith Reppy

"Globalizing Biosecurity," with Ronald M. Atlas, *Biosecurity and Bioterrorism* 3, no. 1: 51–60 (2005).

Barry Strauss

The Battle of Salamis, The Naval Encounter that Saved Greece—and Western Civilization (New York: Simon and Schuster: 2004).

Published in the UK by Random House/ Hutchinson (2005), and is being translated into six foreign languages;

"Go Tell the Spartans," *MHQ: The Quarterly Journal of Military History* 17, no. 1: 16–25 (Autumn 2004);

"The Black Phalanx: African-Americans and the Classics After the Civil War," *Arion, A Journal of Humanities and the Classics*, Third Series 12, 3: 39–64 (Winter 2005);

"The Agony of War Under Oars," *Naval History* (February 2005): 39–42; and

"Korea's Legendary Admiral," *MHQ: The Quarterly Journal of Military History* 17, no. 4: 52–61 (Summer 2005).

Jae-Jung Suh

"Bound to Last? The U.S.-Korea Alliance and Analytical Eclecticism," and "The Value of Rethinking East Asian Security: Denaturalizing and Explaining A Complex Security Dynamic," with Allen Carlson, in *Rethinking Security in East Asia: Identity, Efficiency and Power*, co-edited with Peter Katzenstein and Allen Carlson (Stanford University Press, Asian Security Series, 2004);

"International Institutions," in *The Social Science Encyclopedia*, third edition, Adam Kuper and Jessica Kuper, eds. (NY and London: Routledge, 2004)

"U.S. Global Strategy's Impact on Korea's Peace Prospect," *Politics & Criticism* (August 2004) [in Korean];

"Changes in U.S. Military Strategy and the U.S.-Korea Alliance," *Ch'angjakkwa pip'yong [Creation and Criticism]* no. 125: 330–351 (Fall 2004) [in Korean];

"Imbalance of Power, Balance of Terror: Assessing Changing Military Balance in Korea," *Asian Perspective* 28, no. 4: 63–88 (2004); and

"Realignment of U.S. Forces in Korea and Restructuring of the U.S.-Korea Alliance" and "America's 21st Century Strategy, Military Transformation, and Repositioning," in *The U.S. Korea Alliance in Transition* (Seoul: Hanul, 2005) [in Korean].

Krisztina Tihanyi

"Young South Africans' Experience of Interracial Contact and Its Implications for Reconciliation," *Perspectives on South Africa* (May 2005);

"The Future of Reconciliation: An Ethnographic Inquiry into the Experience of the Young South Africans," *Conference Proceedings of the 27th Annual Conference of the New York African Studies Association* (forthcoming);

"Reconciliation through Integration? An Examination of South Africa's Reconciliation Process in Racially Integrating High Schools," with Fanie duToit (article based on a paper that received the Ben and Sylvia Slomoff Award in October 2002), *Journal of Conflict Resolution* (forthcoming 2005); and

Blending in the Rainbow Nation; The Racial Integration of Schools and Implications for Reconciliation in Post-Apartheid South Africa (Lexington Publishers, forthcoming 2005).

Geoffrey Wallace

Commentary, in *Partners or Rivals? European-American Relations after Iraq*,
Matthew Evangelista and Vittorio Parsi, eds.
(Milan: Vita e Pensiero, 2005).

Zellman Warhaft

"Teaching Engineering in a Social Context," *IEEE Technology and Society Magazine* 24, no. 2 (Summer 2005).

Stephen Watts

"Managing Diversity and Sustaining Democracy: Ethnofederal Versus Unitary States in the Postsocialist World," (co-authored with Valerie Bunce) in *Sustainable Peace: Democracy and Power-Dividing Institutions after Civil Wars*, Philip G. Roeder and Donald Rothchild, eds. (Ithaca: Cornell University Press, forthcoming 2005).

David Wippman

"Sharing Power in Iraq," 39 New England L. Rev. 29 (2004);

"The Role of Law and Politics in the Negotiations over the International Criminal Court," in *The Politics of Law in International Relations* (Cambridge University Press 2004); and

New Wars, New Laws? Applying the Laws of War in 21st Century Conflicts (Ardsley, NY: Transnational Publishers, 2005), edited with Matthew Evangelista.

OTHER ACTIVITIES

Members of the Peace Studies Program have been active in public outreach, attending scholarly conferences, giving guest lectures at Cornell and at other universities, and speaking to public groups. They have testified before Congress, served as consultants to the government, spoken at public meetings, and served on the boards of organizations concerned with peace and arms control. This public service is undertaken by members acting as individuals, but they are able to draw on resources of the Program in pre-

paring talks and for other material. A representative list of members' peace studies-related activities follows.

Milagros Álvarez

Presentation, "Nonproliferation of Weapons of Mass Destruction: US and EU Approaches," at the symposium "A Just World under Law," Centennial Regional Meeting of the American Society of International Law (ASIL) – Fifteenth Annual Fulbright Symposium on International Legal Problems (Golden Gate University—School of Law), San Francisco (April 8, 2005);

Presentation, "ESDP within the framework of the European Constitution," symposium on "Security in a Divided Europe: New Challenges, Old Institutions?" Institute for European Studies and Green College, University of British Columbia, Vancouver (March 3–4, 2005);

Paper, "The European Strategy against proliferation of weapons of mass destruction," presented in the following conferences and annual meetings: Western Social Science Association 47th Annual Conference, Albuquerque (April 13–16, 2005); Western Political Science Association Annual Meeting, Oakland, CA (March 17–19, 2005); and at the Northeast Political Science Association/International Studies Association Northeast (NPSA/ISANE) Annual Meeting, Boston (November 11–13, 2004);

Discussant, *Panel F-4: The Politics of WMD*, Northeast Political Science Association/ International Studies Association Northeast (NPSA/ISANE) Annual Meeting, Boston (November 11–13, 2004); and

Chair, *Panel 2: Democracy and Elites*, Western Social Science Association 47th Annual

Conference, Albuquerque (April 13–16, 2005).

Allen Carlson

Talk, "The American Presidential Election, World Politics and Sino-US Relations," delivered (in Chinese) at Peking University (November 16, 2004);

Talk, "An Eclectic Approach to Explaining East Asian Security," delivered at Tsing-hua University (November 20, 2004);

Talk, "Change in International Politics: Measuring Structural Change," delivered at Peking University (December 1, 2004);

Talk, "New Developments in Sino-US Relations: Emerging Difficulties," delivered at "Regional Security Dynamics in Northeast Asia: Problems and Prospects," Peking University (December 10, 2004);

Discussant, "One World," Chinese Central Television, Live Broadcast (December 31, 2004);

Talk, "Unifying China, Integrating with the World," delivered at Zhengzhi University, Taipei, Taiwan (January 10, 2005);

Discussant, "Sino-US Relations: Year in Review," Dialogue Program, Chinese Central Television (Broadcast on January 10, 2005);

Talk, "Sino-US Relations in a Time of Change: Danger on the Horizon," delivered at Chinese Council of Advanced Policy Studies, Taipei, Taiwan (January 15, 2005);

Participant, China Fulbright Forum, Hong Kong (January 17–20, 2005);

Talk, "Recent Developments in the Chinese Approach to Sovereignty," delivered (in Chinese) at the Chinese Academy of Social Sciences, Asia-Pacific Studies Research Center (January 24, 2005);

Discussant, "Iraqi Elections," Chinese Central Television, Live Broadcast (January 30, 2005);

Talk, "Structural Change in World Politics and the Chinese Response," delivered (in Chinese) at the Chinese Academy of Social Sciences, World Economics and Politics Institute (March 2, 2005);

Talk, "Unifying China, Integrating with the World," delivered at the Hopkins Center at Nanjing University (March 18, 2005);

Talk, "Theorizing Structural Change in International Politics," delivered (in English and Chinese) at Fudan University (March 21, 2005); and

Talk, "After the Election: Sino-U.S. Relations During a Second Bush Administration," delivered at the Shanghai Institute of International Studies (March 23, 2005);

Il Hyun Cho

Paper, "Global Rogues and Regional Responses: The North Korean Nuclear Challenge and East Asian Regionalization," at the 46th Annual Convention of the International Studies Association, Hawaii (March 1–5, 2005).

Matthew Evangelista

Member, Board of Directors, Institute for Defense and Disarmament Studies;

Member, Advisory Board, Journal of International Relations and Development;

Member, Board of Directors, Executive Committee, National Council for Eurasian and East European Research;

Member, Editorial Board, *Problems of Post-Communism*;

Member, Program on New Approaches to Russian Security;

Lecture, "Chechnya: 10 years of war and peace," KokoTeatteri, Helsinki (September 29, 2004);

Lecture, "Are European Values for Export?" Helsinki University (September 30, 2004);

Lecture, "War and Terrorism in Russia," International Studies Institute for Middle and High School Teachers (October 23, 2004);

Workshop on Terrorism, Islam, and Conflict in the North Caucasus: Prospects for More Widespread Instability, Arlington, VA (November 3, 2004);

Participant, Dialogue of Americans, Russians, and Europeans on combating terrorism, Milan, Italy (January 7–9, 2005);

Lecturer, 18th ISODARCO Winter Course, Andalo, Italy (January 9–16, 2005);

Lecture, "Is There a 'European Approach' to Security?" Centro Luigi Einaudi, Turin, Italy (January 18, 2005);

Course, Ethical Issues in a Globalizing World, ASERI Masters Program, Milan, Italy (January and April 2005);

Participant, meeting of "Pogranichnaia kommissiia" of US and Canadian historians of Russia, University of Toronto (March 12, 2005);

Lecture, "War in Chechnya: Overdetermined and Avoidable," Yale International Relations Program, New Haven (March 22, 2005);

Presentation at Princeton Colloquium on Public and International Affairs, "Rethinking the War on Terror," Princeton (April 9, 2005);

Lecture, "Esiste un approccio europeo alla sicurezza?" Naples, Italy (April 22, 2005);

Paper, "Is Putin the New de Gaulle? Comparing the Algerian and Chechen Wars," at the conference on Colonial Experiences and Colonial Legacies: Comparing Eastern Europe and Sub-Saharan Africa, Cornell (May 6–7, 2005);

Presentation at the conference, "Beyond Terror: A New Global Security Agenda," Watson Institute for International Studies, Brown University (June 3–4, 2005); and

Participant, Conference on Advanced Methods of Cooperative Security, Wye River, MD (June 12–13, 2005).

Chip Gagnon

Talk, "A critical look at political science in the US," Southeast European Summer School in Political Science, University of Nis, Serbia (July 2004);

Invited participant, Roundtable discussion on US foreign policy, American Center, Nis, Serbia (July 2004);

Invited participant, Conference on "Mitrovica and the International Community," organized by Radio-TV Mitrovica, Kosovo (July 2004);

Participant, Roundtable on "Eastern Europe and Nation-Building: Historical and Contem-

porary Lessons," at annual meeting of the American Association for the Advancement of Slavic Studies, Boston (December 2004);

Member, Fellowship committee, American Council of Learned Societies Committee on East European Studies (March 2005);

Discussant for panel, "Thinking Past the Nation," at annual meeting of the Association for the Study of Nationalities, New York, NY (April 2005); and

Paper, "Liberal multiculturalism as part of the problem with post-Dayton Bosnia," presented at the conference "Accommodating Difference in Bosnia-Herzegovina: Ten Years After Dayton," Christian Michelsen Institute and Center for Human Rights, University of Oslo, Bergen, Norway (May 2005).

Peter Katzenstein

Chair of the Committee, *International Organization* Mid-Term Editorial Review;

Editorial Board, Annual Review of Political Science (2005–);

APSA Taskforce on Political Violence and Terrorism (2004–05);

Editorial Board, Asian Survey (2005–2010);

International Advisory Board, *Small States Studies* (2005–);

Academic Advisory Committee, Wissenschaftszentrum Berlin (2005–2008);

Academic Advisory Committee, Mannheim Center for Social Science Research (MZES) (2005–2008);

Six lectures, Cornell Adult University East Asia trip (September 30-October 17, 2004);

Cornell Adult University, "Anti-Americanism and American Primacy in World Politics," Los Angeles (October 23–24, 2004):

"Presidential Roundtable: Anti-Americanism and Changes in World Politics," with Robert O. Keohane, MacArthur Foundation, Chicago (December 1, 2004);

Convenor, with Robert O. Keohane, Anti-Americanism Workshop (1, 2, and 3), Center for Advanced Study (January 21, 2005; April 8–9, 2005; June 10–11, 2005);

Lecture, "Goodbye, Flying Geese: Asian Regionalism Today and Tomorrow," Stanford University (February 1, 2005);

Public lecture, "Anti-Americanism and American Primacy," Lewis and Clarke College (February 3, 2005);

Seminar, "A World of Regions: Asia and Europe in the American Imperium," at Stanford University (February 15, 2005) and at Princeton University (February 16, 2005);

Presentation, "Types and Sources of Anti-Americanism: A Framework for Analysis," with Robert O. Keohane, Princeton Project on National Security (PPNS), Working Group on Anti-Americanism, Washington DC (February 17, 2005);

Robert O. Keohane Festschrift Conference, Princeton University (February 17–18, 2005);

Presentation, "The Sources and Consequences of Anti-Americanism in World Politics," with Robert O. Keohane, Uni-

versity of California, Berkeley (March 29, 2005);

Panel Discussion, "Beyond Japan: Asian Regionalism," part of the final panel discussion of a conference "Remaking Economic Strengths in East Asia," University of California (April 9, 2005);

Presentation, "Anti-Americanism in Europe," University of California San Diego (April 14, 2004);

Presentation, "The Consequences of Anti-Americanism in World Politics," with Robert O. Keohane, University of Southern California, Los Angeles (April 28, 2005);

Talk, "Anti-Americanism in World Politics," Center for Advanced Study in the Behavioral Sciences (May 14, 2005);

Talk, "Reform in Germany," Hertie School of Government, Berlin (May 23, 2005);

Seminar, "The New Bilateralism in European Politics: A Research Program," with Ulrich Krotz, Wissenschaftszentrum Berlin (May 24, 2005); and

Co-convenor with Michael Zuern and Herfried Münkler, workshop for younger social scientists, "Global Governance, Imperien und Analytischer Eklektizismus," Wissenschaftszentrum Berlin (May 25–26, 2005).

Tai-Wei Lim

Paper, "Chinese Oil Diplomacy: The Political Economy Transition from Japan to Russian Oil Relations," presented in Chinese at the Chinese Academy of Sciences' Institute of Scientific Policy and Management Science (August 10, 2004);

Paper, "ASEAN's Role and its Management of Sino-Japanese Rivalry," presented at the Harvard Project for Asian International Relations (HPAIR) 2004, jointly organized by Harvard and Fudan Universities in the Grand Hyatt Shanghai's Graduate Seminar (August 20, 2004);

Paper, "Chinese Oil Diplomacy," presented at the 2005 Hawaii International Conference on Arts and Humanities, Waikiki (January 13–16, 2005);

Speech, "Chinese Oil Diplomacy: The Political Transition from Japan to Russian Oil Relations," Singapore Institute of Management, Singapore Management House (December 14, 2004);

Talk, "China's Energy Situation and Possible Impacts on Brunei," Ministry of Foreign Affairs, Brunei (December 22, 2004); and

Paper, "Chinese Oil Diplomacy: The Political Economy of Transition from Japan to Russian Oil Relations, presented on Panel 2: Empire, Security, and Violence at the Great Lakes Conference on Political Economy, "Power, (Re)production, Representation: Reconstituting Political Economy for the 21st Century," sponsored by the Canadian Foreign Ministry (May 12–13, 2005).

Margarita Petrova

Participant, Summer Workshop on Analysis of Military Operations and Strategy (SWAMOS), sponsored by Columbia University's Arnold Saltzman Institute of War and Peace Studies, Cornell University, Ithaca, NY (July 11–30, 2004).

Andrew Phillips

Paper, "Luther, Lenin and Osama bin Laden: Transnational Insurgency Networks and the Evolution of the Modern State System," presented at the Oceanic International Studies Conference (July 14–16 2004); and

Op-Ed piece, "Bashir Verdict No Setback in War on Terror," broadcast on "Perspective" ABC Radio National (March 15, 2005).

Judith Reppy

Chair, Board of Directors, Institute for Defense and Disarmament Studies;

Member, Advisory Board, Women in International Studies (WIIS);

Member, Board of Directors, Federation of American Scientists;

Chair, Selection Committee for the 2004 Research and Writing Competition, MacArthur Foundation;

Co-director, ISODARCO Winter Course "Constructing Security In Europe After Madrid," Andalo (Trento), Italy (January 9–16, 2005);

Paper, "Public Understanding of Science: An Ethical Issue?" prepared for the Pugwash Meeting on "The Ethical Responsibilities of Scientists," Ajaccio Corsica, (September 2004);

Participant, Dialogue among Americans, Russians, and Europeans (DARE), Milan, Italy (January 7–9, 2005); and

Talk: "Dual Use Information: Issues for NSABB", presentation to the Inaugural Meeting of the National Scientific Advisory Board for Biosecurity, 30 June 2005, Bethesda, MD.

Lisa Sansoucy

Paper, "Comparing Japan's military doctrine during the interwar and post-cold war periods," presented at the annual meeting of the American Political Science Association (APSA) in Chicago, Illinois (September 2004).

Barry Strauss

Interview, in *Odyssey: The World of Greece Magazine* (November/December 2004 issue);

Interviews on NPR's Weekend Edition (July 18, 2004), Here on Earth (August 15, 2004), and Talk of the Nation (November 25, 2004);

Interview, WILL, Champagne-Urbana, IL (July 26, 2004);

Appearances:

New York Public Library's Hellenic Festival (November 10, 2004);

Hellenic Law Society, San Francisco (March 10, 2005);

California State University at Sacramento (March 11, 2005);

Loyola Marymount University, Los Angeles (March 12, 2005);

Hellenic Cultural Society Luncheon, San Diego, CA (March 13, 2005);

Cosmos Club, Washington, DC (March 28, 2005);

Cornell Club presentations, at the Cornell Club of Emerald Coast, Pensacola Junior College, Pensacola Campus (April 27, 2005); at the Cornell Club of Jacksonville, University of North Florida, Jacksonville, FL (April 28, 2005); at the Cornell Club of Pittsburgh, Edgewood Country Club, Churchill, PA

(April 29, 2005); and at the Cornell Club, City of New York (May 12, 2005);

Smithsonian Resident Associate Program, Smithsonian Institution, Washington, DC (May 14, 2005); and

Mershon Center for International Security Studies, Ohio State University, Columbus, OH (May 18, 2005).

Krisztina Tihanyi

Paper, "Racial Integration in the United States and South Africa: Lessons in a Comparative Perspective," presented at the annual conference of the regional Peace Studies Consortium, "The Role of Multiculturalism in Peacekeeping, Peacemaking and Peacebuilding," Syracuse University, Syracuse, NY (November 13, 2004).

Kathleen Vogel

Participant, Summer Workshop on Analysis of Military Operations and Strategy (SWAMOS), sponsored by Columbia University's Arnold Saltzman Institute of War and Peace Studies, Cornell University, Ithaca, NY (July 11–30, 2004); and

Presentations, "The U.S. Biodefense Program: Where Does Bioterrorism Preparedness Meet Science and Engineering Ethics?" Weapons and War Colloquium, Colgate University, Hamilton, NY (April 22, 2005) and Bovay Program in History and Ethics of Professional Engineering seminar series, Cornell University, Ithaca, NY (November 10, 2004).

Stephen Watts

Paper, "Democracy by Force: The Interaction of Norms and Resource Constraints," presented at the annual conference of the International Studies Association, Honolulu, HI (March 2005).

David Wippman

Commentator, Vanderbilt International Law Roundtable (January 28, 2005);

Speaker, "Blueprints for Post-Conflict Governance," Washington University School of Law Faculty Workshop (January 31, 2005);

Speaker, "Building the Rule of Law After Military Intervention," American Constitution Society luncheon (February 10, 2005);

Chair, Panel on State-building, American Society of International Law Annual Meeting (April 1, 2005); and

Speaker, "New Wars, New Laws?" Judicial Conference of the Armed Forces of the United States (May 19, 2005).

Maria Zaitseva

Paper, "Giving Up the Bomb: In Search of a Model Describing States' Nuclear Behavior," presented at the Annual Meeting of the American Political Science Association (APSA), Chicago, IL (September 2004); and

Paper, "The Perils of Dependency: An Examination of Russia's Use of Energy Leverage With Selected Former Soviet States," presented at the Annual Meeting of the International Studies Association, Honolulu, HI (March 2005).

PROGRAM MANAGEMENT AND FINANCIAL SUPPORT

The Peace Studies Program is associated with Cornell's Mario Einaudi Center for International Studies, which provides administrative support. The Center and Center programs, which previously reported directly to the Provost, are now part of the College of Arts and Sciences.

Funds for the basic operating expenses of the Program come from endowments provided by the Ford Foundation and Cornell University. The Program has also received additional funds for individual research projects from several other sources. Support has come from the Carnegie Foundation, the Ford Foundation, the MacArthur Foundation, the American Academy of Arts and Sciences, the Hewlett Foundation, the United States Institute of Peace, Resources for the Future, and the National Science Foundation. Welcome additional support for Program activities has come from Cornell alumni and friends

Since 1985 the John D. and Catherine T. MacArthur Foundation has provided a series of institutional grants to the Program to support graduate work and interdisciplinary research activities in the field of international security and peace studies. Funding from the MacArthur Foundation supported training and research activities on the themes "Technology and Security" and "Regional Security" through June 2002. In January 2003 the Peace Studies Program was awarded a \$1.1 million grant from the MacArthur Foundation in support of research and training to strengthen scientific and technical advice on international peace and security.

Faculty members have received numerous grants for their individual research activities. These activities have been detailed in other sections of this annual report.

The establishment of the Marion and Frank Long Endowment Fund in 1993 was a step toward building support for graduate education on a permanent basis. Income from the fund is used to provide graduate fellowships for students in peace studies, with the first award being made in 1995–96. The Program has been able to expand its support to grad-

uate students with the addition of a continuing fellowship for peace studies students provided by the Graduate School.

A bequest from Harrop and Ruth Freeman established an endowment in 1995 to continue to support the Harrop and Ruth Freeman Prize in Peace Studies. The Freemans established the prize to offer recognition and encouragement to Cornell students actively engaged in promoting peace. The award is given each spring to graduating seniors.

The Program is governed by an executive committee of interested faculty members, who are listed below. Matthew Evangelista has directed the program since 2002–2003. He will be on leave in 2005–06. Judith Reppy, the associate director of the Program, will direct program activities in 2005–06. Elaine Scott is the Administrative Manager, and Sandra Kisner the Administrative Assistant. Kathleen Vogel and George Lewis have offices in Uris Hall, as do program visitors.

The members of the Peace Studies Program's Executive Committee in 2004–2005 were:

Matthew Evangelista (Government)
William Ghiorse (Microbiology)
Peter Holquist (History)
Peter Katzenstein (Government)
Jonathan Kirshner (Government)
Fredrik Logevall (History), elected to the
committee December 2004
Judith Renny (Science & Technology)

Judith Reppy (Science & Technology Studies)

Annelise Riles (Anthropology and the Cornell Law School)

Jae Jung Suh (Government)

Peter Stein (Physics)

Barry Strauss (History and Classics), rotated off the board in December 2004

Kathleen Vogel (Science and Technology Studies and the Peace Studies Program)

Zellman Warhaft (Mechanical and Aerospace Engineering)

David Wippman (Cornell Law School)

APPENDICES

APPENDIX A

PEACE STUDIES SEMINARS 2004–2005

SEPT 2 Current Events Roundtable on "The Tonkin Gulf Resolution, 40 Years Later." Speakers: Fredrik Logevall (History), Walter LaFeber (History), and Andrew Rotter (History, Colgate).

SEPT 9 Sidney Tarrow, Maxwell M. Upson Professor of Government, "Rooted Cosmopolitans and Transnational Activists."

SEPT 16 Reuben E. Brigety, II, Assistant Professor of Government and Politics, George Mason University, "Military Humanitarian Operations: Understanding the Problem."

SEPT 23 Matthew Evangelista, Professor of Government and Director, Peace Studies Program, "Russia's Beslan School Tragedy: Character, Significance, Impact."

SEPT 30 Jae-Jung Suh, Assistant Professor of Government, "North Korean Nuclear Crisis as Security Dilemma."

OCT 7 Daniel Ellsberg, RAND analyst and consultant to the Department of Defense during the Vietnam War and author of Secrets: A Memoir of Vietnam and the Pentagon Papers, "Abu Ghraib, Vietnam, and Empire." Sponsored by the Peace Studies Program (PSP), the Center for Religion, Ethics, and Social Policy (CRESP), Africana Studies, the Department of Government, the Society for the Humanities, the Vice Provost's Office for Undergraduate Education, the Program on Ethics and Public Life, the Dean of Students Office, and the Cornell

Forum for Justice and Peace (CFJP). Ellsberg also spoke on the same topic during a public lecture on October 6.

OCT 14 Major Isaiah Wilson III, U.S. Army, "Thinking Beyond War: Civil-Military Planning in Northern Iraq."

OCT 21 Peter Liberman, Associate Professor of Political Science at Queens College and The Graduate Center, The City University of New York., "Punishing Evildoers: Public Support for Harsh Justice at Home and Abroad."

OCT 28 Dinah PoKempner, General Counsel, Human Rights Watch, "Torture and the 'War against Terror'."

NOV 4 Current Events Roundtable on the U.S. Presidential Election Viewed from Abroad. Speakers: Milagros Álvarez (Visiting Scholar, IES), Tsveta Petrova (Graduate Student, Department of Government), and Tai Wei Lim (Graduate Student, Department of History).

NOV 11 Herb Lin, Senior Scientist and Senior Staff Officer at the Computer Science and Telecommunications Board, National Research Council of the National Academies, "Policy Dimensions of Offensive Information Warfare."

NOV 18 Mary Roldán, Professor of History and the Director of the Latin American Studies Program, "Civic Society, Hydroelectric Dams, Armed Actors, and the State in Western Colombia: Is a No-Violence Movement Possible?"

DEC 2 Peter Holquist, Associate Professor of History, "At the Forefront of Civilized

Nations? Imperial Russia's Surprising Support for the Laws of War."

JAN 27 Christopher Way, Associate Professor, Department of Government, "How Many Countries Will Go Nuclear? Nuclear Weapons Proliferation and the NPT."

FEB 3 Roundtable on the Significance of the Ukrainian Election. Speakers: Valerie Bunce (Professor of Government) and Chip Gagnon (Assistant Professor of Politics at Ithaca College, and Visiting Fellow of the Peace Studies Program at Cornell).

FEB 10 James Shanahan, Associate Professor, Department of Communication, "Public Opinion about Civil Liberties and Other Freedoms."

FEB 24 Ambassador Thomas Simons, former U.S. Ambassador to Pakistan, "Pakistan: Back to the Future?"

MAR 3 Elizabeth Bernstein, Coordinator, International Campaign to Ban Landmines (ICBL), "Banning Landmines: Lessons Learned."

MAR 10 Michael T. Klare, Five College Professor of Peace and World Security and the Director of the Five College Program in Peace and World Security Studies (PAWSS), Hampshire College, "Resource Wars: The New Landscape of Global Conflict." He also gave a public lecture on "Blood and Oil: The Geopolitics of America's Oil Dependence." Visit co-sponsored by the Department of History, the Society for the Humanities, CFJP, and PSP.

MAR 17 Jeremy Rabkin, Professor, Department of Government, "Faltering Hopes: Why International Law Is in Trouble."

MAR 31 Aleksandra Milicevic, John D. and Catherine T. MacArthur Fellow, Peace Studies Program, Colgate University, "Masculinity and Nationalism: War Volunteers from Serbia (1991–1995)."

APR 14 Holly Case, Assistant Professor, Department of History, "Slanderers on Trial: Verbal Abuse and National Identity in WWII Transylvania."

APR 21 Current Events Roundtable on the Crisis in Haiti with speakers Robert Maguire (Trinity College) and Leslie Voltaire (former Minister of Education in Haiti and Minister of Haitians Living Abroad). Barbara Lynch (City and Regional Planning) moderated this event. Co-sponsored by PSP and the Program in International Studies in Planning.

APR 28 Michel Seymour, Professor of Philosophy, Université de Montréal, "Québec's Language Laws: The Long Story of a Complete Misunderstanding," co-sponsored by PSP and the Program on Ethics and Public Life.

MAY 9 Gerald Feierstein, Director of Region Affairs, Bureau of Near Eastern Affairs, U.S. Department of State; and Hon. Edward S. Walker, Jr., U.S. Ambassador to Egypt (1994–97) and U.S. Ambassador to Israel (1997–2000), "Prospects for Peace and Democratic Reform in the Middle East."

APPENDIX B

DINNER RESEARCH SEMINARS 2004–2005

OCT 4 Christopher Bilodeau, a graduate student in the History Department, on "Policing Wabanaki Indian Missions in the Colonial Northeast, 1675–1725."

NOV 8 Alex Vuving, a visiting graduate student in the Government Department who is a PhD candidate in the Political Science Department at the University of Mainz, on "The Myth of the Chinese World Order."

DEC 7 Allan Dafoe, a graduate student in Science and Technology Studies, on "The Market-Military Nexus: The Promises and Problems of *The Pentagon's New Map*."

FEB 22 Tai Wei Lim, a graduate student in the History Department, on "Chinese Oil Diplomacy – Sino-Japanese Oil Rivalry, Including the Political Economy Transition from Japan to Russian Oil Relations."

APR 5 Alexandra Homolar-Riechmann, a PhD candidate at the Faculty of Social Sciences at Frankfurt University and in the Arms Control and Disarmament research group of the Peace Research Institute Frankfurt (PRIF) and a Visiting Researcher at the Political Science Department at Yale, "Interconnected? The American Military-Industrial Complex and Its Influence on US Defense Policy."

APR 27 Ana Viseu, a research associate in the Department of Science & Technology Studies and with the Cornell NanoScale Facility, "Envisioning Wearable Augmentations."

APPENDIX C

Other Campus Activities 2004–2005

JUL 22 Summer Workshop on Analysis of Military Operations and Strategy (SWAMOS)-Peace Studies Program Reception, followed by a presentation by Major Isaiah Wilson III (U.S. Army), "Army Transformation: A Report from the Field."

SEPT 14 John Ross, author/activist/poet/correspondent, "Zapatistas at Ten Plus," sponsored by CUSLAR.

SEPT 30 Cynthia Enloe, Research Professor, International Development and Women's Studies, Clark University, "What a Feminist Curiosity Reveals about a Wartime Prison Scandal: Where are the Women and the Men in Abu Ghraib?" sponsored by the Feminist, Gender and Sexuality Studies Program, PSP, and ECIS.

SEPT 30 Lucette Valensi, Emeritus Professor, Ecole des Hautes Études-Paris, "Dissenting Islam: Popular Resentment to the West," sponsored by the Department of Near Eastern Studies, Humanities Initiative, Dean of the College of Arts and Sciences, Society for the Humanities, French Studies Program, IES, the Departments of Government and Anthropology, The Blumenthal Lectures, and PSP.

OCT 5 Peter Balakian, Colgate University, "The Armenian Genocide and America's First International Human Rights Movement," hosted by the Department of Near Eastern Studies, and co-sponsored by the Bartels Fellowship, Armenian Student Organization, Department of History, and PSP.

OCT 6 Daniel Ellsberg, RAND analyst and consultant to the Department of Defense during the Vietnam War, and author of Secrets: A Memoir of Vietnam and the Pentagon Papers, "Abu Ghraib, Vietnam, and Empire," sponsored by PSP, the Center for Religion, Ethics, and Social Policy (CRESP), Africana Studies, the Department of Government, the Society for the Humanities, the Vice Provost's Office for Undergraduate Education, the Program on Ethics and Public Life, the Dean of Students Office, and the Cornell Forum for Justice and Peace. Ellsberg spoke on the same topic on October 7 at the PSP seminar.

OCT 19 Bruce W. Jentleson, Director of the Terry Sanford Institute of Public Policy and professor of political science and public policy at Duke University, "Foreign Policy and the Election."

OCT 25 Film Screening of "Final Solution," a documentary on the politics of hate in Gujarat 2002, and discussion with filmmaker Rakesh Sharma. Sponsored by South Asia Program, PSP, Departments of History of Art, Anthropology, and Near Eastern Studies.

NOV 9 Iftaar Banquet, Alice Cook House, sponsored by the Cornell Society for Islamic Spirituality (CSIS).

NOV 11 Workshop on "Definitions, Myths, and Realities of Cyber Terrorism," with Herb Lin (National Research Council), Seymour Goodman (the Sam Nunn School of International Affairs and the College of Computing at Georgia Tech), Fred B. Schneider (Director of Information Assurance Institute, Cornell), and Giampiero Giacomello (PSP), co-sponsored by the AFRL/Cornell Information Assurance Institute and PSP.

NOV 14 Workshop on "The Challenge of Nuclear Weapons," speaker: David Holloway (Stanford University), discussants: Avner Cohen (University of Maryland), Arjun Makhijani (Institute for Energy and Environmental Research), Nina Tannenwald (Brown University), and Lawrence S. Wittner (SUNY-Albany), co-sponsored by PSP and the Department of Science and Technology Studies.

NOV 29 Jhala Nath Khanal, Former Minister and Parliamentarian of Nepal, "Survival of Multi-Party Democracy in Nepal: Mediating Royals, Political Parties and Maoists," sponsored by the Nepal Association, with the Department of Anthropology, South Asia Program, and PSP.

FEB 25–26 The Cornell International Law Journal Symposium, "Milosevic and Hussein on Trial," Cornell Law School.

FEB 28- MAR 10 Peace in Colombia, series of events: Photo Exhibit, "Resistance Unarmed," Tompkins County Public Library; and talks by Marcie Ley about her experiences with the peace community San José de Apartadó, sponsored by CUSLAR with Ithaca Amnesty International #73, LASP, PSP, Rose Goldsen Lecture Series, SAFC.

MAR 1 "The United Nations & Global Security: Can the U.N. be reformed to better meet the needs of 21st century security?" Town Hall meeting featuring Eugene B. Kogan (John Kenneth Galbraith Fellow, Americans for Democratic Action Education Fund) and Don Kraus (Executive Vice President, Citizens for Global Solutions), sponsored by Americans for Informed

Democracy at Cornell and co-sponsored by SAFC, PSP, and the Department of History.

MAR 31 Richard Burt, chairman of Diligence LLC and former U.S. Ambassador to Germany, public lecture, introduced by Isaac Kramnick.

APR 2 Cornell Law Review symposium, "The Great Writ: Developments in the Law of Habeas Corpus," Cornell Law School.

APR 4 Ali Abunimah, writer and commentator on Middle East and Arab-American affairs, founder of Electronicintifada.net; public talk, sponsored by Student Advocates of Palestine.

APR 24 "Nepal's Human Rights Crisis," a multi-media event including a film showing of "Schools in the Crossfire," as well as a presentation and discussion on the current human rights situation in Nepal by Dinesh Prasain, a prominent Nepali Human Rights Advocate. Co-sponsors included Amnesty International-Ithaca, NY Chapter, Anthropology Department, Cornell Education Society, Cornell Law School Berger International Speaker Series, International Students Planning Board, Mario Einaudi Center for International Studies, Nepal Association at Cornell, and PSP.

MAY 2 Stephen D. Biddle, Associate Professor of National Security Studies, U.S. Army War College, Carlisle, PA, meeting with interested PSP students and faculty to discuss The Status of the U.S. Military Transformation, and an address to a joint meeting of *Terrorism and Global Conflict* (James Shanahan's class ALS 481) and *The Military and New Technology* (Kathleen Vogel's class S&TS 483).

APPENDIX D

PSP / PRIF Workshop

"Democracy, Technology, and War: Changing Norms and Strategies after the Cold War"

Cornell University, Ithaca, NY September 17–18, 2004

Location: All sessions in G08 Uris Hall, unless otherwise noted.

Friday, 9/17/04

2:00 p.m. **Panel I: Welcome and Introduction**

- Opening remarks (Matthew Evangelista, Cornell)
- Keynote address: Political Preferences for Security Policy: Deductions from Liberal Theory (Harald Müller, PRIF)

3:00 p.m. **Panel II: Procurement Decisions after 1990: Old vs. New Approaches** (Chair: Kathleen Vogel)

- The Impact of Specifically Democratic Impulses on Weapons Procurement after the Cold War (Niklas Schörnig, PRIF)
- Military Innovation and Procurement in Western States The Classical View (Judith Reppy, Cornell)
- The Development of Non-lethal Weapons (Jürgen Altmann, Universität Dortmund/Bochum Verification Project)

Discussant: Erik Gartzke, Columbia University

Saturday, 9/18/04

9:00 a.m. **Panel 3: New Technology – New Tactics?**

- Warfare Lite: Cyberwarfare Winning Hearts & Minds (Giampiero Giacomello, Cornell)
- The Problem of Cluster Bombs and Civilian Casualties in US-Led Military Interventions (Margarita Petrova, Cornell)
- Air War and Restraint: The Role of Public Opinion and Cosmopolitan Values (Stephen Watts, Cornell)

Discussant: Chip Gagnon, Ithaca College

12:00 noon Lunch

1:30 p.m. **Panel 4: Implications for the International System, Arms Control and International Law**

- European Views on WMD (Milagros Álvarez, Cornell)
- Implications for WMD Regimes (Annette Shaper, PRIF)
- Effects on Arms Control in the Conventional Sector (Olivier Minkwitz, PRIF)

Discussant: Kathleen Vogel, Cornell University

3:30 p.m. **Break**

4 p.m. Afternoon Wrap-up (round table discussion)

(Chaired by Matthew Evangelista and Harald Müller)

6:30 p.m. **Reception, Big Red Barn**

7:00 p.m. **Dinner, Big Red Barn**

Funded by a grant to the Peace Studies Program from the John D. and Catherine T. MacArthur Foundation

APPENDIX E

The AFRL/Cornell Information Assurance Institute and the Peace Studies Program invite you to a workshop on

Definitions, Myths and Realities of Cyber Terrorism

November 11, 2004 3:00–5:00 p.m. G08 Uris Hall, Cornell University

Speakers: Herb Lin

Senior Scientist

National Research Council, Washington, DC

Seymour Goodman

Professor of International Affairs and Computing The Sam Nunn School of International Affairs and The College of Computing Georgia Tech

Fred B. Schneider

Professor of Computer Science and Director of Information Assurance Institute, Cornell University

Moderator: Giampiero Giacomello

Postdoctoral Associate, Peace Studies Program, Cornell University